[bookmark: _GoBack]
Program Committee Meeting[image: ]












January 21, 2020
ShaRhonda Knott Dawson, Committee Chair





Table of Contents
Meeting Agenda………………………………….……......…...3
November 19th Minutes (Attachment A) ……….….…...…. 4-9
Independent Living Resume..(Attachment B) ……..….….10-12
Civil Rights Memo (Attachment C)....................................13-16
















Access Living Program Committee
Meeting Agenda
January 21, 20214-5:30

Zoom Meeting : 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89650653357?pwd=UjJBQ2lPOCtVeHRFd291c1JqNFZ2UT09
Phone : +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)    
Meeting ID: 896 5065 3357



1. 4:00 PM- Call to Order (Chair Knott Dawson)
2. 4:01 PM- Roll Call (Chair Knott Dawson)
3. 4:02 PM- Welcome (Chair Knott Dawson)
4. 4:03 PM- Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting (Chair Knott Dawson)
5. 4:05 PM - Grounding Exercise (Chair Knott Dawson)
6. 4:20 PM - Introductions (Program Committee Members)
7. 4:30 PM - Independent Living Updates (Feidt)
a. Introduction of New Director of Independent Living (Attachment A) 
b. Vaccination Considerations for Direct Service Staff
8. 4:50 PM- Advocacy Department Updates (Smock)
a. Government Affairs Outlook 
b. Update on Covid-19 vaccination, relief, and testing outlook generally for the Illinois disability community (verbal report).
9. 5:10 PM: Civil Rights Department Updates (Walden)
a. COVID-19 Crisis Standards of Care State Advocacy (Attachment C)
b. Report on New Matter at University of Illinois re: its Beckwith Program
10. 5:30 PM-Closing/Adjournment (Chair Knott Dawson)
 








Access Living Program CommitteeA.

Meeting Minutes November 19, 2020

Attendance: Doug Dobmeyer, Mark Owen, Joyce Lane, David Capozzi, ShaRhonda Knott Dawson, Larry Goodman. Molly Walsh, Angel Miles, Daisy Feidt, Amber Smock, Mary Rosenberg, Reba Pope, Leandra Williams, Jerome Palliser
I. 4:06 PM- Call to Order (Chair Dobmeyer)
II. 4:01 PM- Roll Call and Introductions (Chair Dobmeyer)
III. 4:02 PM- Welcome (Chair Dobmeyer)
IV. 4:23 PM- Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting (Chair Dobmeyer)
A. Mark Owen moved
B. Larry Goodman seconded
C. Unanimously approved 
V. 4:04 PM- Recognition of Doug Dobmeyer (Feidt)
A. Feidt - Thank you for your time on the Program Committee over the last year, and your time on the board for the last six years. We’ll miss you, and thank you for your contributions.
VI. 4:08 PM- Independent Living Updates (Feidt)
A. Independent Living Director Search
1. The first round of interviews is done, and we’re excited to have a qualified candidate soon. (Feidt)
a) Are we using a search firm? Are there national candidates in the scope? (Dobmeyer)
(1) We are using a search firm that helped in the initial vetting process. Originally there were people we were considering nationally, but at this point the candidates are narrowed to the Chicagoland area. (Feidt)
B. Discussion: Access Living has a program to connect emergency backup providers  to consumers who need assistance. Do committee members have ideas on how to increase publicity for this program so we can better serve consumers? (Attachment can be found at this link)
1. This program was statewide at one point, and then terminated. Now it is reinstated, but it is not statewide. (Feidt)
2. We had spoken three Program Committees ago about setting up a COVID hotline/website for people with inquiries. Those most affected are the most unlikely to get these services, and it is hard to find out where to call or go to get the help they need. At least for our community we could find a way of simplifying and streamlining it. (Knott-Dawson)
a) There is a place on our website that has a lot of COVID resources, and a general number to call. It’s not a general hotline. (Feidt)
3. There is a TV program that announces the latest updates on COVID. Access Living may be able to get on that program. This would increase publicity and distribute the emergency personal assistant number. (Lane)
4. Since the mayor and governor have been asking hospitals to push public service information, you could try reaching out to Illinois Hospital Association or Westside United. (Goodman)
5. Maybe other HCBS agencies in the city would like to know that information as well. (Owen)
6. At Trinity, Reverend Wright (President Obama’s former pastor) had a stroke. He is not disabled and has an aide, but is starting to preach again. I feel he is someone we should reach out to on a number of levels, but with the Pastor now part of the disability community, I think people would be receptive to it in a way they haven’t been before. (Knott-Dawson)
VII. 4:25 PM- Advocacy Department Updates (Smock)
A. Disability and Covid-19 Community Town Hall Verbal Update from Dr. Angel Miles, Access Living Healthcare/Home and Community Based Services Policy Analyst
1. The disability community has been experiencing extremely high rates of death and illness from COVID : Over 5,000 in Illinois nursing homes alone. This challenge makes HCBS policy and rebalancing goals more urgent than ever. Access Living has been responding in various ways such as securing three rounds of COVID funding, and creating a resource page for consumers to get their needs met and challenge misinformation. (Miles)
2. We have also been advising the state on nondiscrimination of healthcare based on disability and race. We wanted to prevent rationing of care and disability bias regarding COVID. We also advised on a guidance regarding hospital visitor policies: If you need a PA or an interpreter, the hospital cannot deny you that service. We have also distributed PPE, and members on the advocacy team are working every day to make things easier for our consumers. (Miles)
B. Consumer Town Hall - Dr. Angel Miles
1. From a recent town hall we hosted, we were reminded that our consumers have been working even harder to stay alive. They voiced they were experiencing anxiety, depression, and isolation. They were coping with grief and the loss of loved ones, and what to do if their PA got sick and refused to work. (Miles)
2. Consumers also shared coping strategies and were very supportive of each other. They suggested audiobooks, books to read, how to exercise, resources to get food, and even shared each other's contact information.(Miles)
3. There is an upcoming event this Tuesday (11/24), called Access Living’s People’s Thanksgiving, which will give the opportunity for consumers to celebrate together. (Miles)
4. Did those 5,000 who died in Illinois nursing homes receive a proper burial? I would like the Board updated on that particular number. (Dobmeyer)
a) The Department of Public Health tracks the rates of Covid-19 infection and deaths in Long term care facilities, but I’m not sure of the burials. (Miles)
5. “We talked about populations in nursing homes, but what about prisons and jails? You talked about funds we were dispersing. Is there a way to find out the average amount dispensed? Especially as we get ready to shut down even more, the need for financial assistance will only increase.” (Knott-Dawson)
a) The money we had to distribute was related to funding we had. I think we gave funds to 117 people in the end, most checks were for $1,000 based on need. (Feidt)
b) IDOC’s reporting on the number of people infected has been inconsistent. Lawyers and abolitionists have been fighting to get people out, and the number of people in jails has been decreasing nationwide, though there are some reports of people with disabilities staying longer. The important thing now, is to include jails and prisons as examples of congregate settings overall and maintain pressure to help people inside them. (Smock)
C. Discussion: What current needs, concerns, and coping strategies are you hearing from people with disabilities at this point in the pandemic?
1. In March there were foundations giving out funding quickly. Now we are approaching the holiday season and the services are less coordinated. (Knotts-Dawson)
a) The money came from the Chicago Community Trust and United Way, and while it was good that people were able to receive funding, we found out from United Way that we will not have the same opportunities for funding in the future. We have to recognize this frustrating decision as need increases. (Feidt)
2. Is there a way for people to make donations? The numbers are high and increasing, and services aren’t there. This may be difficult since your gala was so close. (Knotts-Dawson)
a) I will talk to Karen Tamley and our development director about this. (Feidt)
b) If we can find a way to secure “personal bridge grants/gifts”, it may be a good opportunity. A breakdown of funds (i.e. Giving “X” will provide “Y” for a family, etc) may increase likelihood of donations. I think there are a lot of people who are generous and would like to know how their money is being spent. (Goodman)
D. Government Affairs Advocacy Update (Smock)
1. Advocacy Snapshot Memo - October 27, 2020 (Attachment B)
a) We are watching the Biden transition effort very closely. Karen Tamley has been appointed to the agency review team for HUD in a volunteer capacity. For the US DOJ, Chai Feldblum is on the agency review team, which is also reviewing the US Access Board and the National Council on Disability. The fact that a person with a disability who was involved in writing the ADA is on the team is significant. US Department of Health and Human Services has Henry Claypool and Jonathan Blum, both people with disabilities. (Smock)
b) Access Living will be composing a memo related to community integration priorities to send to the Biden transition team. (Smock)
c) The failure of graduated income tax to pass will create problems. We have not yet seen the state’s budget proposal, but Pritzker has asked agency heads to prepare budgets with 5-10% cuts, though I think this administration is going to try to protect essential services. (Smock)
(1) This is an opportunity for an advocacy push for independent living and limit or close nursing homes. I wonder if there are studies that have economic data that talks about the economic benefit of having people in the community. (Knott-Dawson)
(2) This is part of our legislative goal for Spring 2021. We are working with SEIU Healthcare, Alzheimer’s Association, and AARP to shift policies to increase access to HCBS. We have a meeting on December 7th with the Illinois Department of Human Services, Department of Aging, and Illinois Department of Public Health on rebalancing. (Smock)
d) We have seen fiscal crises before, and we have survived Rauner, Trump, and currently surviving COVID. We can survive this and have practice getting through hard times. (Smock)
2. Advocacy Memo - November 12, 2020 (Attachment C)
a) CESSA - 
(1) The purpose of CESSA is to make sure 911 across the state has an option to dispatch non police involved emergency services. There’s a patchwork already in place, but nothing statewide. At this point the problem of non police involved emergency response options is a national discussion. (Smock)
(2) This work will be made more difficult because of the veto session being delayed or canceled. (Smock)
b) Use of Force Taskforce
(1) Our disability and incarceration policy staffer, Janet Horne, has been serving on the Use of Force Task Force at the city level, and they recently came out with a list of recommendations for CPD to accept. There are still negotiations on which CPD will implement and which they will disregard or are already included in current policy/practice. (Smock)
VIII. 5:06 PM: Civil Rights Department Updates (Rosenberg)
A. Legal Team Updates (Attachment D)
1. Haymarket case 
a) They have been met many times with NIMBYism while trying to build a recovery home in Itasca. People in recovery are people with disabilities according to the Fair Housing Act. We plan on filing a federal lawsuit on an discrimination basis if they are denied zoning approvals. (Rosenberg)
b) Is there anyone on the ground organizing community support among residents? (Dobmeyer)
(1) Haymarket has a PR team working that front. Faith communities are also largely supportive of the recovery home. There have been articles in the Daily Herald about it who have been largely supportive. Should we end up filing a lawsuit, we will work with Bridget on a PR plan. (Rosenberg)
2. City of Chicago case
a) After failing to provide affordable accessible housing for the last 30 years, the City has been resisting providing discovery. There are certain documents we want from the City, and the judge has brought a ruling in our favor, making the City provide the requested documents in a much quicker pace. Hopefully in the next six months we might get the documents we need to move forward. (Rosenberg)
b) Is any of the housing based on income? I’m concerned Access Living will be vulnerable if the judge asks if we have done anything with Chicago low income housing trust fund and we say no. (Dobmeyer)
(1) A lot of the city funding flows from the federal government and comes out as city funding. Most of that is affordable housing. To the extent the low income housing trust fund receives federal funding and has created housing in the last roughly 30 years, it may be part of our lawsuit. (Rosenberg)
3. Deakin Family
a) The family who wanted to renovate their coalhouse into a garage for their daughter with a disability was met with NIMBYism. There were two lawsuits. First the family had to apply for zoning, and when their request was approved the neighbors appealed that decision to state court. This is where Access Living intervened. I’m happy to announce that in this case the judge found the zoning board’s decision was correct. The family bought this house in 2015 and can finally start to renovate. (Rosenberg)
b) I remember the girl’s classmates actually testifying and the school was getting involved to refute NIMBYism of the community. (Smock)
c) I want to thank Mary for working on this case. (Feidt)
B. 5:18 PM - Annual Meeting Invitation (Feidt)
1. (RSVP Link can be found here)
2. On December 7th at 5pm we are saying goodbye to outgoing members (including Doug Dobmeyer) and welcoming our new board members. We will talk about our accomplishments and give out awards. This year we’re giving out two awards. One to Logan Square Neighborhood Association who have been excellent at connecting students with disabilities to the resources they need. The other is for the Chicago Area Fair Housing Alliance. (Feidt)
3. The Just Housing ordinance makes it much harder for landlords to discriminate based on criminal history. (Rosenberg)
4. The Morley-Williams Award is also being given to the community advocate of the year. The past honorees get to choose the winner, and this will be a surprise. (Smock)
5. Thank you to all for being here tonight. It was a good, informative meeting with a lot of input. The next meeting there will be a new chair. (Dobmeyer)
IX. 5:25 PM-Closing/Adjournment (Chair Dobmeyer)






LATRICIA L. SEYEB.

	∙ Latriciaseye@gmail.com ∙ 708.261.8785

2
EDUCATION
Masters of Public Administration
Government Management 
Keller Graduate School of Management

ABA Approved-Post Baccalaureate Paralegal Certificate 
Roosevelt University

Bachelor of Science  
Eastern Illinois University

ACCOMPLISHMENTS
*2018 National Society of Leadership and Success Honor Society Inductee

VOLUNTEER WORK
Selected for 2017-2019 Employee Committee Member- The Chicago Housing Authority/Voted Co-Chair 2019

Selected for 2016 Underrepresented Population Resource Group Advisory Board Member- The Chicago Housing Authority

LICENSES, CERTIFICATIONS & APPLICABLE TRAINING
Housing Choice Voucher Specialist


Fair Housing & Reasonable Accommodation Specialist


Community Investment Corporation Residential Property Management Training


2018/2019 National ADA Symposium Attendee

LCM Architectural Training 

ADA~Compliance ~Trainer~Administration~Legal Researcher & Writer	

· Adept at communicating and providing training to diverse clientele including the general public
· Over 20 years of customer service and conflict resolution experience
· Proficient in team management

EXPERIENCE
Assistant Director Fair Housing/ADA Compliance- Fair Housing Department/Housing Choice Voucher Program
The Chicago Housing Authority November 2018- Present
· Assists the Director in managing the Fair Housing/ADA department assisting over 40,000 participants 
· Directly manages and provides leadership to full time staff, facilitating day-to-day activities ensuring Compliance in processing over 1,200 reasonable accommodation requests per year while providing training opportunities for staff, residents and real estate professionals in the area of ADA, Compliance and Disability Etiquette
· Directly manages Housing Locator (newly created position) providing additional housing resources for residents with disabilities
· Created Fair Housing Training Manual and Welcome Packet for all new hires to the Fair Housing Department
· Prepare and provide training to residents, staff, managers, supervisors, property managers, tenants, contractors, landlords, and real estate agencies regarding Fair Housing, Compliance, Reasonable Accommodation 
· Develops written policy recommendations based on the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) rules regulations
· Maintains the integrity of assigned reasonable accommodation documentation, ensuring compliance with HUD regulations
· Provides guidance to residents by phone, email, and other alternative communication devices about disability related requests 
· Manage Fair Housing Support Line and Record system
· Meet with government agencies and advocates to review policies, procedures and best practices for residents  
· Coordinates monthly/quarterly meetings with residents and disability advocates and others in the disability community
· Manages contracts with external partners and contractors, including reviewing invoices and other reporting documentation and deliverables
· Assists in resolving fair housing/reasonable accommodation decision complaints by researching best practices and investigating allegations of discrimination

Senior ADA 504 Compliance Analyst- Housing Rights & Non-Discrimination/Office of the General Counsel The Chicago Housing Authority November 2016-November 2018
· Evaluate and provide decisions for HCV and Public Housing resident requests for reasonable accommodations under the Rehabilitation Act Section 504 and ADA by; communicating with real estate and medical professionals, social workers, attorneys, Executive administrators, disability advocates and facilities coordinators
· Evaluate and provide decisions for confidential resident requests for Violence Against Women Act (VAWA) by; communicating with law enforcement, social workers and victim abuse advocates
· Train, Distribute and Oversee all work product of interns within the Housing Rights and Non- Discrimination Department
· Lead organizer and moderator of 2018 Fair Housing Month featuring; panel discussions, book club, and a pictorial library 
· Oversee implementation of CHA’s Reasonable Accommodation Web Portal
· Manage accessibility contracts, and provide customer service to clients and applicants in both the Public Housing and Housing Choice Voucher Programs  
· Recommend, prepare, promote and conduct public speaking engagements on existing programs and policies, Housing Rights Discrimination and governmental relations
· Provide training for over 1,000 CHA employees, managers, supervisors, property managers, tenants, contractors, landlords, and real estate agencies regarding protected classes as it relates to Housing Discrimination
· Featured panelist and moderator for the Chicago Housing Authority Owner Symposium, providing key Fair Housing and Disability information to Chicago area property owners, real estate investors and property managers
· Selection Committee Member for Procuring Accessibility Request for Proposal
· Investigate, perform best practice research, and resolve fair housing and discrimination complaints filed against the CHA with the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, Illinois Department of Human Rights, and the City of Chicago Commission on Human Relations through conflict resolution, sound judgment and discretion 
· Serves as an Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) specialist for the Chicago Housing Authority and any accommodation issues under Titles I-IV of the Americans with Disabilities Act. Recommends policies and procedures regarding the ADA for the Chicago Housing Authority
· Operates Fair Housing Support Line

Paralegal/Hearing Coordinator (Hearings)-Office of the General Counsel 
The Chicago Housing Authority   July 2011- November 2016
· First point of contact for all Criminal and Non-Criminal Housing Choice Voucher Informal Hearing inquiries, walk-ins and escalations from participants and attorneys as it relates to the Informal Hearing processes, filing an appeal, scheduling, decisions, and submitting documents; maintaining confidentiality, restraint and tactfulness in all interactions
· Made recommendations and implemented new administrative practices to enhance the Informal Hearing processes for the Housing Choice Voucher Program 
· Preparation and dissemination of comprehensive monthly Informal Hearing reports to Senior Management 
· Research statutes and case law regarding housing regulations and best practices 


Additional Customer Service Related Experience

Conflicts Assistant
DLA Piper Law Firm   			February 2010-October 2010

Legal Assistant
Fidelity National Financial/Chicago Title   June 2004-March 2009

Assistant Account Manager
USI Midwest Insurance Brokerage   	July 2003-June 2004

Senior Customer Insurance Professional
Allstate Insurance 				September 2000-August 2002

Customer Service Representative
MCI Worldcom Wireless   			September 1999-May 2000

Patient Service Representative		
Ingalls Urgent Aid				September 1998-August 1999
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MEMORANDUM

TO:		Program Committee

FROM:	Charles Petrof, Mary Rosenberg, and Ken Walden

RE:	Update on City of Chicago case (Affordable Rental Housing Program), City of Chicago case (Emergency Shelters), CPS case, Historic Home/Historic Neighborhood case, UI Health case, Haymarket treatment facility case, Beckwith Program at the University of Illinois matter (NEW)

DATE:	January 13, 2021

_____________________________________________________________________________

City of Chicago (Affordable Rental Housing Program) – Federal Court Case

UPDATES IN BOLD

This case alleges the City of Chicago’s Affordable Rental Housing Program, over three decades, failed to comply with federal civil rights laws that require the program to be accessible to people with disabilities, and that this failure has contributed to the dearth of affordable and accessible housing opportunities throughout the city.

As reported previously, the parties have moved into the discovery phase of litigation, which involves the sharing of information with each side via formal written requests for information, and interviews with potential witnesses. 

District Court Judge Dow referred the parties to Magistrate Judge Cole to manage the discovery process. We have regularly been before Judge Cole. On two separate occasions in August and September, Judge Cole ordered the City to produce certain documents. In each instance, the City failed to comply with Cole’s order. Accordingly, we filed a Motion to Enforce those orders, which asks Judge Cole to require the City to produce a certain number of documents by the 30th day of each month. Judge Cole granted the Motion, which has forced the City to produce certain documents in a timely manner.

City of Chicago (Housing Shelters) – Federal Court Case

UPDATES IN BOLD

This case alleges the City of Chicago’s Emergency Shelter Care System is not accessible to people with mobility disabilities, in violation of Title II of the ADA. 

The City filed a Motion to Dismiss our complaint. On August 25, after completing briefing on the City’s Motion, District Court Judge Feinerman took oral argument and focused his questions on the issue of standing. After oral argument, Judge Feinerman ordered discovery to begin but took the motion to dismiss under advisement. Some of Judge Feinerman’s questions suggested he believed a plaintiff could only have standing to pursue injunctive relief if the plaintiff remained homeless during the pendency of the entire litigation. We disagree and think housing instability, with a future threat of homelessness, is sufficient. This question seems to be the primary impediment to our effort to address the lack of accessible shelter placements. 

The case was recently reassigned to a new judge, Judge Valderrama, whose decision on the Motion to Dismiss we await.

Chicago Public Schools – Federal Court Case

UPDATES IN BOLD

We represent a CPS primary school student and her mother in their demand for installation of an elevator in the student’s school, which the student needs in order to make the school accessible to her. 

On December 17, 2019, we completed briefing on our motion for summary judgment. Our motion argues that CPS violated the ADA in two separate ways. First, we argued the CPS school selection process discriminates against students with disabilities because only half of the schools available through that process are physically accessible, giving students with disabilities half the choices enjoyed by students without disabilities. Second, we argued CPS should be required to accommodate our client’s disability because installing an elevator at one of its schools would not fundamentally alter CPS’s activities. In furtherance of this second argument, we stressed that for a district the size of CPS, the cost of an elevator is dwarfed by its general activities, even in years of great financial hardship.

On December 17, 2019, CPS completed briefing its own motion for summary judgment. The CPS motion argued CPS’s offer to transfer our client to a different school that operates in an accessible building is all that is required for compliance with Section 504 or the ADA. CPS further argued that transfer to an accessible building has been ruled to be a sufficient remedy under the Individuals with Disabilities in Education Act (IDEA). 

Several months ago, the Court issued a disappointing and surprising decision that held CPS has no obligation to accommodate the child and install an elevator. Thereafter, we filed a Motion for Reconsideration (i.e., a request that the judge reconsider his decision) that argues the Court’s decision is contrary to (a) established Seventh Circuit precedent and (b) the plain reading of the ADA. 
We are waiting for Judge Dow to issue a decision on our Motion.

Historic Home/Historic Neighborhood case - Federal Court Case and State Court Case

UPDATES IN BOLD

Federal Court: In December, Access Living and the law firm Relman Colfax filed a fair housing complaint on behalf of a family that wants to modify an historic home in the historic neighborhood of Old Town to make it accessible for their 14-year-old daughter who uses a wheelchair. Namely, the family desires to create an accessible entrance, garage, and small living space in the rear of the building, install an elevator from there to upper floors, and make other accessibility improvements. Sadly, the family’s effort is opposed by a group of neighbors who comprise the Old Town Triangle Association (OTTA), who claim the modifications will compromise the historical nature of the neighborhood and home, even though a number of historical preservation organizations have approved the family’s plans for the home. The complaint alleges the OTTA’s actions violate the Fair Housing Act, including the provision that prohibits coercion, intimidation, threats, or interference against someone who exercises his/her housing rights. The OTTA filed an Answer (i.e. a formal response to the complaint).

The case is now in the discovery phase.

State Court: You may recall we previously helped this same family win approval for its planned modifications from the Chicago Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA). Unfortunately, the OTTA appealed the ZBA’s decision to the Circuit Court (state court), and that case remains pending in that court. Access Living, as an organization, successfully intervened in the state court case to stress the fair housing implications of the case, and urged the court to uphold the ZBA’s decision. The parties filed briefs in the case, and last week appeared (virtually) in court to present their respective positions. At the end of the hearing, the court affirmed/upheld the ZBA’s decision. In other words, the family won and can make the long-sought improvements to make the home accessible. This state court case is now closed.

We continue to co-counsel the remaining case in federal court.

UI Health – Federal Court Case

UPDATES IN BOLD

On February 14, 2020, with our pro bono partners Andres Gallegos and Jennifer Sender of Robbins, Salomon & Patt, we sued the Board of Trustees for the University of Illinois concerning two ADA/504 violations in their UI Health system.
Our plaintiff, staff member Dr. Angel Miles, had two separate medical tests scheduled at UI Health. Because Dr. Miles uses a wheelchair, she recognized the possibility that the testing facility may not be accessible, and therefore advocated for accommodations at the outset when she started to schedule the tests. Despite her advocacy, UI Health scheduled both tests in facilities that were inaccessible to wheelchair users. Dr. Miles also discovered UI Health had no person or office with responsibility for coordinating accessible healthcare, in violation of the ADA.

UI Health answered the Complaint, and we have begun discovery. 

We are scheduled for a settlement conference on February 24, 2021.

Haymarket Treatment Facility in Itasca – Local Administrative Case and
Possible Federal Court Case

UPDATES BOLD

We represent Haymarket in its effort to operate a treatment facility in Itasca for individuals recovering from addition to drugs and/or alcohol. The Haymarket effort has faced stiff and vocal opposition from members of the Itasca community. Note that those in recovery are considered people with disabilities under the federal Fair Housing Act. 

With our law firm partner, Daspin & Aument, we aim to get approval for the facility from the Village of Itasca, through a series of hearing zoning/planning hearings. If necessary and appropriate, we will file a proactive fair housing lawsuit against the Village if the zoning/planning hearings result in a denial of the facility.

The zoning/planning hearings began toward the end of last year. They occur on 
Wednesday evenings from 7:00 – 10:00 p.m. Hearing dates are currently scheduled through March 2021.

Beckwith Program at the University of Illinois – Advocacy Matter (NEW)

Through its Beckwith Residential Services and Supports program, the University of Illinois has long been a national leader in educating students whose disabilities might interfere with their ability to attend college. This fall, the University abruptly canceled this decades-old program, leaving the enrolled students without services. The enrolled students scrambled to privately hire replacements for many of the services, and with PACE CIL, the local Center for Independent Living, advocated for U of I to reopen the program. The University initially refused.
[bookmark: _30j0zll]The students and their advocate at PACE CIL contacted Access Living, and as a group designed a strategy to push the University to a point where advocacy could be successful. Access Living threatened to sue for reasonable accommodations for the current students that essentially asked the University to restore many of the services that were previously part of the program. After negotiation, the University agreed to most of the student’s demands, and also agreed to reinstate the program for the spring semester.
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